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6 April 2022 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

ANZCO Foods’ Submission Income Insurance Scheme 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Government’s proposed Income Insurance 
Scheme.  
 
ANZCO Foods – New Zealand’s fifth largest exporter – has 3,000 employees at peak season, most of 
whom work at its processing and manufacturing sites, mainly located in rural New Zealand.  
 
ANZCO Foods takes its obligations to its employees seriously and pays the living wage as a minimum. In 
addition, the company also has a range of other incentives and benefits including offering 
tertiary/apprenticeship scholarships for waged employees. ANZCO Foods offers these and other benefits 
to help with employee retention.  
 
With record low unemployment, the entire industry is struggling to recruit enough employees to 
manage their businesses and process farmers’ stock when required, and this issue is further impacted by 
COVID impacting on the ability to recruit offshore.  
  
Overall ANZCO Foods is not supportive of the scheme as it stands and has outlined its feedback and 
concerns below.  
 
In a full labour market the proposal as provided by Government will have perverse outcomes on the 
labour market, in particular for seasonal workers.  
 
Seasonal workers 
Red meat processing in New Zealand follows the grass curve which means there is a peak season when 
farmers need to have their livestock processed. While the majority of ANZCO Foods’ workforce are full 
time permanent employees, this annual pattern requires the industry to employ seasonal staff to cover 
the peak period which generally speaking is from November to June. Up to a quarter of our total 
employees are seasonal. 
 
It is unclear how the Income Insurance Scheme proposal will apply to seasonal industries. The document 
states (p.80) that workers whether they are fixed term or seasonal, will be eligible for income insurance 
should the expected work not be available. 
 
ANZCO Foods would like clarification around the definition of a season and layoffs. We are concerned 
that seasonal employees could game the system with the opportunity to receive 80% of their pay for six 
months making workers less inclined to seek permanent roles and encouraging workers to seek a 
seasonal “layoff”. 
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